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IACLE Latin America Office on the radio – IACLE in the World  

 
Every week, Americas Regional Coordinator 
Guillermo Carrillo interviews IACLE members from 
across the Latin America region on different 
contact lens topics, thanks to the sponsorship of 
www.franjavisualradio.com. 
 
Members from different parts of the region 
participate and share their experiences on the 
education markets. This month, we heard from 
four speakers on their areas of expertise. Jeannine 
Hernandez spoke on ‘Dry eye in contact lens 
wearers’, discussing strategies for managing this 
group of patients. Arturo Aguirre gave a review on 
how Dk/t is relevant. He explained that silicone 
hydrogel contact lenses are the best option to 
treat high myopia and high refraction to 
adequately manage patients without affecting 
corneal physiology and avoiding effects of corneal 
hypoxia. Aldo Ortiz discussed ‘Proactivity from 
contact lens practitioners in contact lens fittings 
and visual health’. Aldo shared his experiences 
regarding a proactivity practice and efforts to 

create awareness among students. María Victoria Báez ran the February Spanish-speaking 
Journal Club and discussed the paper titled ‘Small fiber neuropathy in the cornea of Covid-
19 patients associated with the generation of ocular surface disease’. María described the 
STROBE tool.  
 
Catch up on all Spanish-speaking webinars via IACLETOP 
 
We appreciate our members' active support and participation and invite you to join us every 
Wednesday throughout 2022 to discuss contact lens-related topics. A special thanks to 
Grupo Franja for sponsoring the program. 
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